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Praises – Rejoice with us! 

 When a social organization visited the Christian rehabilitation center near Ternopil, Ukraine, to 

test residents for hepatitis, tuberculosis, etc., our minister Andrei Eliseev offered the men’s services 

in a volunteer capacity. He rejoices that not only does this connection allow them to provide a useful 

community service, but it also gives periodic opportunities to share the Gospel! 

 Despite Ukraine’s capital of Kyiv being under lockdown due to the escalating cases of Covid, the 

spring session of our seminary went smoothly. The lockdown halted most public and commercial 

transportation, which made it impossible for many students to attend. Still, over 25 students were 

able to come. We praise God that 12 of the 18 graduates were able to attend the graduation service.  

 In recent days, our director for Central Asia has been traveling in those lands and joining in 

evangelism. Praise God, a number of former Muslims have repented and come to Christ! 

 Another recent event was a youth conference held in the Moscow region. There, guest speakers 

testified of God’s working, answered questions, and inspired teens and young adults to joyful service 

for the Lord! Thank God for a rising generation of believers becoming active in ministry! 

Prayer – Pray with us!  

 The BIEM board of directors approved plans for a new church plant in the country of Belarus on 

the outskirts of the large city of Brest. A place to meet is urgently needed. Please pray that property 

for this new church can be purchased soon.   

 This month, we plan to bring two of our Ukrainian missionaries (Vitaly Bilyak and Igor 

Fomichov) to the U.S. to visit churches and give updates. Please pray for no problems and smooth 

traveling as they travel both internationally and within the U.S. throughout May. 

 Please pray for favorable weather and safety as construction continues on the new church in 

Smolin, Ukraine. On any construction project, each day presents opportunities for injuries to happen. 

May God protect those working and aid them in making swift progress. 

 Now that May is here, we must increasingly turn our thoughts toward plans for summer camps 

overseas. We have a long way to go to collect the $40,000 we typically expend for all these camps. 

Please pray for God to prompt those who can help to remember this need! 
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